
RECOMMENDATION(S): 
DECLARE a previous vacancy, due to resignation, for the Member-at-Large Seat V on the
Alcohol and Other Drug Advisory Board for a term that ends on June 30, 2020;
DECLARE a vacancy, due to resignation, for the Member-at-Large Seat VI seat on the
Alcohol and Other Drug Advisory Board for term that expires on June 30, 2022; AND
REAPPOINT Jonathan Ciampi to the Member-at-Large I seat on the Alcohol and Other
Drug Advisory Board for a term expiring on June 30, 2023. 

FISCAL IMPACT: 
NA 

BACKGROUND: 
The Alcohol and Other Drugs Advisory Board’s Executive Committee met and
recommended the following declaration of vacancies and reappointment. On June 22, 2020,
the Family and Human Services Committee considered and recommended Board approval
of vacancy declaration and reappointment. 

Removal of Michael Collins from the Member-at-Large Seat V position due to
resignation; 

APPROVE OTHER 

RECOMMENDATION OF CNTY
ADMINISTRATOR 

RECOMMENDATION OF BOARD
COMMITTEE 

Action of Board On:   07/14/2020 APPROVED AS RECOMMENDED OTHER 

Clerks Notes:
VOTE OF SUPERVISORS

AYE: John Gioia, District I Supervisor
Candace Andersen, District II
Supervisor
Diane Burgis, District III Supervisor
Karen Mitchoff, District IV
Supervisor
Federal D. Glover, District V
Supervisor

Contact:  Dennis Bozanich;
925.335.1037

 
I hereby certify that this is a true and correct copy of an action taken and entered on the minutes of the
Board of Supervisors on the date shown. 

ATTESTED:    July  14, 2020 
David Twa, County Administrator and Clerk of the Board of Supervisors
 
By: Stacey M. Boyd, Deputy

cc:

C. 20

  

To: Board of Supervisors

From: David Twa, County Administrator

Date: July  14, 2020

Contra 
Costa 
County 

Subject: Declare Vacancies and Appoint members to the Alcohol and Other Drug Advisory Board



resignation; 
Removal of Erika Sheranko, Member-at-Large Seat VI position due to resignation · 



BACKGROUND: (CONT'D)
Reappoint Jonathan Ciampi, Member-at-Large Seat I for an additional term Due to the
reorganization of the AODAB’s structure, there is a need for additional At-Large
members to support a broader county geographical representation. In accordance to the
recruitment policy of the Board of Supervisors a media advisory will be released to
recruit potential Board members. Alcohol and Other Drug Services maintains an internal
system to monitor countywide geographical and culturally representation.

CONSEQUENCE OF NEGATIVE ACTION:
Vacancies on County advisory bodies may cause reduced community input.

CHILDREN'S IMPACT STATEMENT:
NA

ATTACHMENTS
Staff Memo 
Current ADOAB Roster 


